
 
Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education  
NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION 

 
 

Address: Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City 
Email address: ncr@deped.gov.ph 

 

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 
ORD-2023-    1184    
 
To  : Schools Division Superintendents 
   SDO:  Caloocan City, Makati City, Malabon City,  

Mandaluyong City and Navotas City 
 
 
 
From   : WILFREDO E. CABRAL, CESO III 
   Regional Director, DepEd NCR 
   Officer-in-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary 

Human Resource and Organizational Development 
    

Subject        : Capacity Building of Field Personnel on the Analysis and  
Utilization of the National Achievement Test (NAT) Results 

 

Date  : November 9, 2023 
 

 

This is in reference to the attached memorandum signed by Usec. Gina G. Gonong, 
Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching, dated November 3, 2023 relative to the 
above-captioned subject which is self-explanatory, for information and appropriate 
action. 
 
The following personnel shall attend the capacity building at Holiday Plaza Hotel, 
Cebu from November 13-17, 2023: 

NAME POSITION OFFICE 
Restituto Rodelas Education Program Supervisor SDO Mandaluyong 
Alberto Tiangco SDO Navotas City 
Maria Theresa M. Ruiz Senior Education Program 

Specialist 
SDO Makati City 

Lowell G. Alfonso SDO Malabon City 
Maria Veronica G. Cuartero Education Program Specialist II SDO Caloocan City 

 
Please advise the participants to register on or before November 10, 2023 through 
this  link:  https://bit.ly/CapBDataUtilization.  Also,  they  should  bring  their  own 
laptop  with  installed  Jamovi  which  can  be  downloaded  for  free  via  this  site: 
www.jamovi.org. 
 
Travel and other allowable expenses shall be charged to the local funds of the SDOs 
subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. 
 
Immediate dissemination and compliance of this Memorandum is desired. 
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